

Greenhead CE Primary School Newsletter

West Tyne Federation of Schools Headteacher—Mrs Sarah Hutchinson BA (Hons) Primary Education Greenhead Brampton CA8 7HB Tel 016977 47347 admin@greenheadprimary.uk

Friday 28th May 2021

Curriculum update

We are very happy to be back up to full capacity in all subjects! Please find below the details of this half terms topics for each year group:

Reception: Who lives in a rock pool?

Years 1 and 2: Land Ahoy! Year 3 and 4: Blue Abyss Years 5 and 6: Revolution

Transition

We have really enjoyed our transition sessions with the Nursery children this week. The children enjoyed seeing lots of new faces in the hall at lunch time and in the Reception classroom for story time.

Transition day for the children in school moving into their new classes is Thursday 1st July.

In this week's newsletter:

- Curriculum update
- Transition
- Newcastle United Foundation Family Learning Programme
- Stars of the week
- Learning achievements
- Ice Lolly reminder!
- Attendance
- Parent telephone consultations
- School lunch menu



NEWCASTLE UNITED FOUNDATION FAMILY LEARNING PROGRAMME!

Newcastle United Foundation is running a FREE 3 week family football programme here at school! The fun filled programme will start straight after the school day starting on MONDAY 28TH JUNE and will run until 4.30pm. Each child MUST be accompanied by an adult each week over the age of 18.

These practical activities will be outside due to COVID-19, where you will enjoy some fun and enjoyable games and spend quality time with your child!

Spaces are limited to 10 adults and their accompanying children so please get the booking form (attached to this newsletter) in as soon as possible.

Closing date to receive booking forms is FRIDAY 18th JUNE 2021 at 3pm.



STARS OF THE WEEK



Reception: Phoebe for her knowledge of odd and even numbers and for being helpful in class. An extra special thank you to Reception class for being so kind and helpful showing Nursery children around their class and making them feel so welcome.

Class 1: Jasper for working super hard with his independent writing.

George has been working extra hard with his Maths this week.

An extra special mention to Joe for writing a super pirate story and making a pirate's treasure map at home.

Class 2: Our star of the week is Jack for his excellent knowledge of sea creatures.

Class 3: Jayden and Lucas for demonstrating good pair work on our Community Walk and thinking of useful ways we could improve our community. They both worked really hard on starting their community maps. Well done boys!

Head Teacher award

Ellie for enthusiastic participation in a topic session this week and retaining knowledge of the layers of the ocean throughout the lesson.

Learning Achievements



Reception: Reception this week have been looking at sharing and dividing using the story 'The door bell rang' We have also been writing our favourite part of the story 'Fatou fetch the water', based around a little girl in Africa.

Class 1: This week, Year 1/2 have had a very exciting week discovering a pirates chest in class along with a ship's wheel and anchor in the nature garden.

During Literacy, we have been writing question sentences, describing the treasure we found in the chest and writing some very imaginative pirate stories.

In maths, Yr1 have been working on Place-value within 50 and Yr2 have been learning about Division & Multiplication.

Class2: This week we have been exploring oceans and seas as part of our new topic, 'Blue Abyss'. We have used our map skills to locate the world's ocean as well as the seven continents and we have explored what lurks beneath the surface.

In our maths lessons we have developed our fraction knowledge by adding fractions and discussing why the denominator does not change.

Our RE sessions have focused on festivals and we have learned about how Hindus celebrate Diwali. It has been a fantastic start to our final half term.

Class 3: Our new topic in class 3 this term is Revolution. The children have been learning all about life in different Victorian schools and how strict the teachers were! They have written a non-chronological report all about schools in this era using Microsoft word to type up their report and to insert pictures. In maths the children have been finding percentages of amounts and representing decimal numbers using different manipulatives.

For more information please look on our website and Facebook page.

ICE LOLLY REMINDER



We are selling ice lollies at morning break time each day until the end of term.

They cost 30p each so please don't forget to send your children in with their coins each day, or pay £1.50 each Monday in advance!!

This week's attendance

Reception	100%	
Year 1	100%	
Year 2	100%	
Year 3	88.3%	
Year 4	100%	
Year 5	90%	
Year 6	95.6%	
Overall	95.3%	



PARENT TELEPHONE CONSULTATIONS

You will all have received your appointments for your telephone consultations starting next week and the teachers are looking forward to updating you on your child's progress this year!

Mrs Hancock & Miss Reynolds menu

(please note this menu may be subject to change)

MONDAY	Roast Chicken, mashed potato, Yorkshire pudding and gravy		Jacket Potato with filling		Carrots	Apple Crumble and custard	+
TUESDAY	Mince & Dumplings with mashed potato		Baguette with filling		Green beans	Carrot Cake	id yogurt daily
WEDNESDAY	Tomato Pasta Bake	OR	Quiche	WITH	Sweetcorn	Strawberry Cheesecake	E 0
THURSDAY	Pork & Sage Pie with wedges		Tortilla Wrap with salad		Peas	Flapjack	Fresh fruit a availabl
FRIDAY	Salmon Fish Fingers with new potatoes		Pasta with Chicken & Sweetcorn mayo		Beans	Frozen Smoothie	Œ

Yours

Sarah Hutchinson

Executive Headteacher



Newcastle United Foundation.

Family Learning Programme!

Dear Families,

Newcastle United Foundation are running a **FREE** 3 week family football programme at **Greenhead Primary School** starting in **June 2021.** The fun filled programme will start straight after the school day starting on **Monday 28**th **June** and run until 4.30pm. Each child **MUST** be accompanied by an adult each week over the age of 18.

Due to Covid-19, all sessions will be outdoor practical activities only, where you will be working closely with your child through some fun and enjoyable games where you can spend quality time with your child.

All you need to take part in the course is yourself, and sensible shoes! Places are limited to 10 adults and their accompanying children so return the completed slip below to school ASAP for your chance to take up this fantastic opportunity!

If you require any further information please contact Adam.Herczeg@nufc.co.uk

Adult Name			
Child Name			
Year Group	Contact Number		



